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Submission to the Same Sex=Same Entitlements Inquiry.

Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex
Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

I am an 18 year old woman. I only work part time so that I can pay for petrol and live a bit of a social life. I'm young, my work place (a pharmacy) is friendly and comfortable. However, despite having had [uncommonly] great experiences with coming out in highschool, I nonetheless found it extraordinarily difficult to 'admit' I have a girlfriend; as though I were doing something wrong. I am in love, and this I believe should never, ever feel in any way wrong. It should never have to be secret. I feel wonderful, my girlfriend feels wonderful. We are loving and caring and involved in each other's lives. And yet it is difficult, personally confronting, to share my happiness with workmates. And this, I believe, comes at least in part from the legal position of homosexual relationships. If the leaders of the country legislate us out of existence, then how can we possibly expect to be comfortable and supported in the workplace? Frankly, it's an impossibility. People are entitled to their own opinions, be them for or against homosexuals. But we're still people. Please give us rights. Please help push the tide against homophobia. Please make the changes that we need, so that no more young women or men have to be afraid of sharing their love.


Yours sincerely
Esther Bohmer.
